
Friday 28th  June 2024

Dear all who are associated with Sunnydown,

Last week we wished our Year 11 graduates well as they departed Sunnydown for the last time as students.  When they 
return, they will do so as college students, as seekers of employment or work experience, or simply as wonderful role 
models for our remaining students. 

This week I write to welcome our new Year 7 students.  Mrs Wermig has worked incredibly hard to make our new 
students feel welcome.  Mrs Wermig has attended many Year 6 Annual Reviews but also organised a weekend picnic 
on Saturday 22nd June for families and students to visit the school and get used to the surroundings.  A huge thank you 
is extended to Mrs Wermig, who was supported by Mr Moody, Mr Cassim, Miss Derrig-Adams, Mrs Peterson, Gabe 
and ex-student Josh Barnes and representing Friends of Sunnydown, Mr Tom Barnes. 

Year 7 students returned on Tuesday of this week and will visit again on Tuesday next week as part of the 
comprehensive transition opportunity here at Sunnydown.  To our new young men and your families, welcome.  The 
next five years will involve many wonderful experiences but it will also come with challenges.  That is life.  What you 
will get at Sunnydown is an opportunity to reflect on all experiences and learn from them.  We have very high 
expectations regarding how young men and their families engage with us and the opportunities offered, and will do all 
we can to support each young man through their education at Sunnydown. 

Uniform

Sunnydown is a uniformed school.  Mr Lord announced a temporary relaxation regarding the need to wear school ties 
on Tuesday and Wednesday.  The weather has returned to more reasonable temperatures and as such, we return to full 
school uniform. 

Year 10 students who would normally attend college on Friday are to wear school uniform to school on Friday.  If they 
are engaged in an alternative activity, please bring a change of clothes as required. 

This week, I understand that students involved in the Athletics carnival on Wednesday have permission to arrive and 
leave school in their PE kit. 

Dining arrangements from Monday

From Monday students will be dining in the following way:

12.30 - 12.55 - Year 7 and Year 8 (conservatory)
12.55 - 1.20 - Year 9 and Year 10 (conservatory)

Specific seating arrangements will be confirmed on Monday. 



Last day of term

Surrey County Council dictates the term times for all maintained schools.  This year our last day is Tuesday 23rd July. 
Students will be dismissed with a packed lunch at 12.30pm. 

Presentation Afternoon

We will be holding our annual Presentation Afternoon on Wednesday 17th July.  Parents will have the opportunity to 
join via Google link throughout the afternoon which will be shared with parents closer to the time.

Roadworks

The traffic light equipment on Whyteleafe Road (junction with Burntwood Lane) is being replaced as it  has become 
obsolete and is in a poor condition.  The Council’s contractor Yunex will be carrying out  these works.  

The work will take place from 1 July 2024 for approximately 3 weeks with temporary traffic lights and a road 
closure in place: 

• Whyteleafe Road – 3-way temporary traffic lights  
• Burntwood Lane – Road closure between 8am – 5pm to allow works to take place on Whyteleafe  Road 
& the road closure on Burntwood Lane will be 24/7 (the West arm only).  An official diversion route will 
be in place.

Temporary traffic lights and the road closure at this location will cause traffic delays.  Please leave 
additional time for your journeys.  

The work is weather dependent and can be delayed by bad weather or other factors.  Please look at the information 
boards on site for date changes.  If you have any  further concerns please contact: 

Surrey Highways

• Telephone: 0300 200 1003 (9am-5pm Monday – Friday) 
• Email: contact.centre@surreycc.gov.uk 
• Textphone (via Relay UK): 18001 0300 200 1003 
• Text (SMS): 07860 053 465 
• British Sign Language: www.surreycc.gov.uk/bsl 

Please scan the QR code for news and updates about highways in your local area.

Online Safety

Please see the flier attached to this newsletter re ‘What Parents and Educators Need to Know about Gambling.’

Mr Cassim



Family First is a free publication that covers everything you and your family 
need in order to build a happier and healthier lifestyle.  Family First is a 
quarterly magazine specifically designed to improve the health of over 
6,000,000 families across England, Scotland & Wales.  Working alongside 
major sporting governing bodies, Public Health England, leading food & 
drink brands, sportswear giants, and local authorities, Family First is helping 
to combat childhood obesity.  Our aim is simple: to get children & young 
adults active, playing more sport, exercising regularly, and eating healthily. 
Family First is published in June & December of each year, providing 
valuable information for families wanting to be active, whatever the weather.  
Please see the link to the first ever family magazine: 

https://familyfirst.co.uk/issue3-24

Rock Project

Please see details of the Rock Project’s first summer camp for 
students 12-18 years old.  They are offering a full week from 
10am to 3pm including one hour daily of songwriting.

http://track.smtpsendemail.com/9092826/c?p=l3PZ2QxreuV8VMr6Hg8ZDY9t9GQDVn9EPTMoghNcA5d_PDawLnmgLsM-3_Z6-mpCm79xSSxRzcsoNbGifTeIRRxyfr-aOjnUzt7PREnC-yxc-b-CC6Ggepb8m4BlFM__ZduNviHiRVTsbTaDha86SIrVFrpIyKv64FtttHnhTmzoalhEyKYNV6z6DU8aY1mq4zL5_7O3wi7ZQhn4O5ZddzTw6hQ1dSjUl17ff24HuOc3P8uShF0SrX0FIyXTk8QkNqZ393QVjBqKiedYVjF6KWBZxERrddt9JHhwrzqwcPs-1dBubfFDJ7m6LtEjaYj3fUq3Ope6Wx-LuFmPresVOA==


Photography Trip

GCSE students had a great time this week developing pictures at Caterham School.  The work produced was fantastic 
and the students represented the school beautifully.  Well done Year 9 and 10!

Mrs Ogle
Friends of Sunnydown

Every year at Christmas and the end of the summer term FoS organise a collection to say a big thank you to all 
Sunnydown staff for their hard work and dedication throughout the year.  I promised to let you know as soon as this 
went live and it is now ready.  If you would like to contribute then you can do so by clicking on the link below, 
alternatively contact: friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk for BACS details or send your donation into the school office 
in a clearly marked envelope.  Don't forget to add your personal note that we can share with everyone.  Thank you as 
always for your support.

Click here to contribute to the summer staff fund: https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents


Would you like to join the FOS team?  We are looking for a Secretary and a new Chair for September 2024 as the time 
has come for me to hang up my Chair hat!  If you would like to take on this role please do contact me to chat and I can 
let you know what’s involved.  It would be wonderful to pass the baton on to someone who can drive the fundraising 
forward with the passion it so deserves.  Please contact: friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk for more information. 

Second hand uniform: Just a reminder that we have plenty of uniform available so if there is anything you need either 
click through on the link below or email: friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents

We are organising some additional family fun in line with Sports Day this year.  There will be refreshments, cakes, 
burgers, second hand uniform, a bouncy castle and a raffle so be sure to bring along the whole family to cheer 
everyone on and enjoy the festivities! 

Pet of the Week

Here is Mr Wellington’s rabbit ‘'Bun Bun’ receiving her vegetable pizza.  

She enjoys nothing more than eating, eating and more eating and then making a massive 
mess of her cage by throwing everything around.

Thought for the Week
(W/C 24th June 2024)

Diversity

Thought for the Week
(W/C  1st July 2024)

How can we make a difference

   
Mathematician of the Week The recipient of Mathematician of the Week, awarded by Mrs Webb is

Jacob Ryan
(7C)

For excellent engagement & work in maths this week

& awarded by Mr Zadok is

Freddie Phillips
(10D)

For continued excellence in assessment

Scientist of the Week The recipient of Scientist of the week, awarded by Ms Hristova is

Freddie Ponsford
(8W)

mailto:friends@sunnydown.surrey.sch.uk
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/sunnydownevents


House Points

 House Points

Ollie Taylor 900 House Points

Callum Jordan 850 House Points

Freddie Phillips 850 House Points

Charlie McSorley 750 House Points

Alfie Wilson 750 House Points

Hamish Scott 700 House Points

Antony Harper 550 House Points

Ethan Lyons 500 House Points

Jack Gregory 300 House Points

Oscar Gregory 300 House Points

Kai Bagwell 250 House Points

Forthcoming Events 2024

For resilience & active learning

Chef of the Week The recipient of Chef of the Week, awarded by Mrs Hull is

Alexander Thompson
(7C)

For progress

Writer of the Week The recipient of Writer of the Week, awarded by Miss Newcombe is

KS3
Eddie Smith

(7P)
For his dedication to reading

KS4
Antony Harper

(10T)
For his consistent use of complex sentences

Date Description
Friday 28th June School trip to The Arc
Friday 28th June Year 9 Cycle challenge
Monday 1st July KS3 Football League Day 3
Tuesday 2nd July Dan Allchurch/team from Talk Consent - PSHE workshops (Y7-10)
Tuesday 2nd July Prospero Performance - Beauty & The Beast
Wednesday 3rd July SSSSA Athletics at Hurst Green, Oxted
Friday 5th July Year 7 Cycle challenge



Monday 15th July Portley House Reward Trip to Carroty Wood Kayaking
Tuesday 16th July Buxton House reward trip to McDonalds & Park (Redhill)
Wednesday 17th July Presentation Afternoon
Friday 19th July Sports Day
Monday 22nd July Reserve Sports day (in case of bad weather on19th) 
Tuesday 23rd July 12.30 depart with packed lunch from school - END OF TERM
Wednesday 11th September KS3 Trip to Houses of Parliament



https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/sunnydowncyclechallenge24

https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/sunnydowncyclechallenge24

